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Many highly toxic pesticides are used in a banana plantation, often, without due regard to health and the environment. Pesticides use affect also the community adjacent to the plantation. This presentation describes the multi-sectoral community-based approach undertaken by several groups to monitor and address the impact of pesticides use by a banana plantation on indigenous people in Davao del Sur, Philippines.


As a response to complaints from concerned individuals in the village who had directly experienced adverse health and environmental effects that they attributed to the use of pesticides in the adjacent banana plantation, a local multisectoral organization (mainly farmers, fisherfolk, workers, women and youth) initiated initial fact-finding and organizing activities in the community. These were supported by a national environmental non-government organization(NGO) with links to an academic institution and to international NGOs. A preliminary research and photo-documentation was done, gathering testimonies and other evidence of illnesses attributable to the use of pesticides. Social investigation revealed that the community is mainly composed of indigenous people called Manobo. The land that the banana plantation now occupies used to be their forefathers’ land. The initial results of the preliminary investigation served as the basis for an initial awareness and education campaign. A more strategic plan was then formulated by the different groups involved (local, national, and international) which now included a newly formed community organization. A more thorough research and documentation was undertaken. At the same time, a health training and general education program was started for organized members of the community to enable them to address their immediate health and other problems. A team was also organized to respond to the immediate needs of the community, including disaster relief and medical assistance. The national environmental NGO and its partner international organizations provided  technical and financial assistance. The local groups also initiated dialogues with officials of the plantation and the local government  to present the concerns regarding impacts of the banana plantation operations. A media advocacy was also undertaken at the local, national and international levels. The publication in a national daily of an article regarding the situation in the community elicited a libel suit from the banana company against the principal authors and the publisher of the article. 

The monitoring and other activities have continued despite the legal intimidation and despite the lack of resources. The members of the indigenous community, now organized, together with external support organizations, continue the campaign against pesticides and continue to pursue their quest for better socio-economic opportunities and better future for their children. Some gains have been achieved but more needs to be done. We believe that the multi-sectoral, community-based approach is the way to go forward.
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